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  “Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group

Annual General Meeting  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

        Monday  13 January 2014  at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Rob Solly, Andrew Bennett, Lorna Mulholland , Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Brenda Walker, Mike Dewdney, Eileen Harrop, Mike Stephens, Jo Vos,Trevor Bingham,   Barbara Misselbrook, Raymond Crawfurd, Sandra Sutters, Rosemary Dayborn.
Apologies:, Rosie Dewdney, James Entwistle,Liz Entwistle, Vic Cole, Parveen Goyal, Priyanka Goyal     
Welcome:  Welcome to Marian and Bob Evans.

Chairmans Report:  Ken read out his report for the year.  Copies were given to all, and a copy is attached to this document.

Treasurers report:  Andrew read out movements of money during the year.  The closing balances are Current Account  £2172.11 and Deposit Account  £2002.64

Value of stock including Christmas Cards, Christmas toys and St Michaels Memories books totals £1554.50 and there is an amount of £594.50 cash.  

There is an outstanding amount of £28 owed on sale of Christmas cards.  It was voted to write this amount off.

The accounts will again be internally audited by Mike Dewdney and Rob Solly.  Ken to investigate the viability of having external auditors in future years.
Election of Officers: conducted by Mike Dewdney




Nomination

Proposed

Seconded
Chairman

Ken Mulholand
Mike Stephens

Raymond Crawfurd

Deputy Chairman
Trevor Bingham
David Curteis

Sandra Sutters

Treasurer

Rob Solly

Ken Mulholland
David Curteis

Secretariat

Jean Curteis

Eileen Harrop

David Curteis




Rosemary Dayborn
Barbara Musselwhite
Sandra Sutters

Review of Constitution:
Changes to the constitution are being considered.  A paragraph needs to be included to cover the hopefully unlikely event of the termination of the group.  The wording to be written and circulated so that a proposal can be made to change the wording and voted on at the next AGM.

Meeting closed at 8.20 p.m.
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“ Alis grave nil”    
St. Michael's Village Community Group 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2013

FINANCIAL OVERVIEW -  

As the Treasurer will report, it’s been a reasonable year financially thanks mainly to the publication of “St Michaels Memories” and the receipt of £1093 from, London Beach Hotel resulting from the proceeds of the pre Christmas Dinner 2012.  We carry no outstanding debts or liabilities apart from the annual fee for the website domain and whatever future public insurances are necessary to cover events in 2014. Recently we acquired an additional asset in - our new “speedy erect” Marquee now stored in the village hall. 

MEMBERSHIP - This has remained fairly constant at around 15 -20

EVENTS - At the last AGM we incorporated a residents meeting with Kent police and Council representatives to discuss the spate of burglaries that had taken place in St Michaels and surrounding areas. This was followed by a subsequent meeting co-chaired by myself and Mayor Robin Wade at the Tenterden Club. The meeting comprised of a broader audience and CI Hibben who represented the force, reported on investigations and took away residents continuing concerns about the lack of progress leading to actual convictions. 

In March we installed a commemorative bench for the late Ian Foreman which was gratefully acknowledged by the family and villagers alike. We patriotically celebrated St George’s day with flags and bunting being draped from the village sign post, local businesses and the Hall.

On an extremely hot 30th June we launched “St Michaels Memories” at the primary school and the attached summary of sales and associated costs illustrates what a success this has been. Many thanks must be expressed to Colin Young for his generous donation of all the profits to Macmillan Cancer Support and the Group. It was also around this period that Rev Eileen was ordained as a fully fledged priest and some of us attended that  “first” special  service in the church. 

An important event was of course the Victorian themed Fun Day which although not the financial success as previous years provided villagers with a great and memorable occasion. In terms of sheer entertainment value however, it was to my mind the best we’ve had.

2013 was the 150th anniversary of St Michaels & all Angels from whence the village gradually derived its name. To commemorate this we assisted the church with organising a logo and banner competition aimed at local children and additionally the Tenterden Museum with their St Michaels Exhibition during October. This was a unique occasion and a phenomenal success despite our banner being ripped of the Tenterden railings by vandals. Although not directly involved in the churches “Son et Lumiere” the Group were pleased to have their community efforts acknowledged in the later stages of the performance.  .

During late September we held a special meeting with Tenterden Town Council, to discuss the possibility of working jointly with them to produce a Community Led Plan for the village using similar processes & procedures to that of Rolvenden.  After much discussion at our October meeting however, we voted overwhelmingly against such an  initiative as it was deemed outside of the groups “constitution” and there was a concern about the additional work that such a project might generate.

The year ended with our Christmas Switch-on, on 1st December when we were delighted to present a cheque to Macmillan Cancer Support for £1250 resulting from the sales of “St Michaels Memories”. A terrific achievement on behalf of the village. 

EXTERNAL RELATIONSHIPS  -  Relationships with the Village Hall Committee, St Michaels Church and Tenterden Town Council were not only  maintained but strengthened during the year  and I recommend continuance of this as well as extending a welcome to other sections of the community.

THANKS - A big thank you to all my fellow officers and group members for their individual & collective contributions throughout the year. To Rob who has been a supportive Deputy,  Andrew who despite his unfortunate family circumstances has diligently executed control of the finances, Rosemary & Jean who’ve provided the secretarial support and Trevor for his ongoing  creative input. To Mike (S) for provision of his Shetland pony at Christmas and to Mike (D) for use of his PA system. Also to Lynn at Stanley George for watering the planter and to Brenda and Maureen for its ongoing upkeep. Let’s not forget “our Sandra” for her never ending generosity to the village in terms of valuable raffle prizes & various donations throughout the year.

Outside of the group, thanks to Cllr.Harry Hickmott who once again did an excellent job as Santa, to Enterprise Plc for providing the road closure barriers & signage totally free of charge and to Simon Mahoney the local electrician who annually checks the electricity power supply at “the point”. Grateful thanks to Chris Walker who during the year refurbished the planter surround and who once  again rose to the occasion in erecting the tree and helping  remove it’s storm battered remains to the sanctity of the village hall, where it was stripped of its valuable new lights by Rosemary, Jean, Eileen and Raymond.. Then respectfully laid to rest in Mike Dewdney’s skip! 

Most importantly, special thanks must go to Liz & Jamie at St Michaels Post office for selling over 113 copies of “St Michaels Memories”. A magnificent achievement & community gesture.  

Thanks as well to Debbie Greaves at the Tenterden Museum, itself a registered charity, who sold 47 copies and to Best One for selling 15. 

My final thanks must go to Phil and Pierre Edmunds not only for their generous cheque to the group in the early part of the year but, for allowing us to hold our monthly meetings here at the beautiful London Beach Hotel and Golf Club. 
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Ken Mulholland 

Chair










13th January 2014

